Elder Advocates Of Alberta Society (1992)

Via Facsimile 780 422 6621

November 28, 2016

Mr. Andrew Tarver, Chief of Staff, Department of Justice and Attorney General

Dear Mr. Tarver:

Reference: Powers of Attorney Act, RSA 2000, c P-20

Further to your email correspondence dated November 14, 2016.

We have termed this legislation as, "License to steal".

Please advise us as to who made the decision that your government will not legislate that all enacted *Powers of Attorney* be registered with the provincial government? Who made the final decision that there will continue to be no means to hold the "attorney" accountable for the "donor's" monies and estate over which he/she, has been granted total control over?

Was the Minister apprised of this matter?

We would be grateful to be in receipt of your response by the 6st of December 2106.

Thank you.

Yours truly,

Elder Advocates Of Alberta Society (1992)

Per:

Ruth Maria Adria RN (ret.)

cc: Honourable Lori Sigurdson, Minister of Seniors and Housing
Mr. John Cabral, Assistant Deputy Minister of Seniors and Housing